
January 30, 2024 

The Board of Assessors met at 7:45 A.M. Mr. Laverty Mr. Reardon and 
Mr. Murphy were present. 

The Board opened the session to public participation. 

There were no questions from the public. 

The minutes of the previous session were read. On motion by Mr. Laverty, 
seconded by Mr. Murphy, passed unanimously, the minutes were accepted 
as read. 

Mr. Dargan reported to the Board the feedback from tax payers who are 
contacting the office about the breakdown of the tax rate between the levy 
and debt exclusions. Many taxpayers thought the Library and Rink Debt 
Exclusions were included in this year's tax rate. They are not. 

The Board has not made any impact predictions as the bonding information 
has not been made available to the Assessors. Belmont residents have 
been advised to contact the Selectman's Office for this information. 

Mr. Dargan, Assessing Administrator, updated the Board on the ongoing 
concerns of residents who abut or are in the vicinity of the Belmont Hill 
School Parking Lot Project. Residents are concerned about the ongoing 
noise and the placement of a large fuel tank that was not previously located 
on any of the Belmont Hill's School Properties. 

The Board was updated on the costs associated with a CAMA Conversion 
with two vendors who have responded to requests. Early cost proposals 
were reviewed from Vision Technologies and CATALIS (formerly Patriot 
Properties). 

The following bills/vouchers were ordered paid: 

Southern Computer Warehouse (printer & warranty) 
RRC (account listing & valuation, FOL reviews) 
Crystal Rock (water delivery) 

dated 01/11/2024 
dated 09/29/2023 
dated O 1/01/2024 

The Board signed the Invoice Report dated 2/1/2024 for three invoices 
amounting to $6,551.66. 

The Board acted on fourteen (14) applications for abatement of real estate 
and personal property taxes. Fourteen (14) were granted. *






